KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL
· MINUTES OF PSC MEETING – TUESDAY 19TH JANUARY 2016

PRESENT - 
Lesley Spence


Diane Calder



Tony Boyle



Abi MacMillan



Graeme Barrie


Lesley Henderson



Jackie Bonar



Gemma Armstrong



Graham Thomson


Kirsty Matthews



Helen Outram



Laura Dunn
APOLOGIES – Karen Tomczynski





  Claire Russell

	Discussion Point
	Action

	Miss Henderson discussed the Validated Self Evaluation Exercise (VSE), which the school is about to go through.  WLC internal inspection process.  Work started last term to prepare using HGIOS4 (How Good Is Our School) standards.  19th January – scoping meeting took place, actual visits week beginning 1st February.  2nd February – parental group, community group and class observations taking place.  Inspection team to comprise of eg, school’s educational psychologist, other WLC Head teachers, Educational development officer, active schools colleague.
Miss Henderson will report to parents on the outcome of the VSE process.
	LH and school team
PSC members – 2nd Feb

	Muga Pitch – Miss Henderson not had confirmation of completion so school staff requested not to use.  Pitch already been damaged by fire in bin and repair appears poor.  Poor pathway from school to pitch. Councillor Calder advised she would take this up with WLC to see what delay is and progress report.
	Councillor Calder

	Pathway – several complaints from parent re front entrance pathway to school.  When there is rain, path like a river and unsafe.  Graeme Barrie reported that he had already been in contact with WLC and had 2 representatives out on site for a meeting to see for themselves what pathway was like (fortunately when they attended it was a rainy day and they saw the path in its true bad state).  Discussions ongoing re drain clearing required to resolve this issue.  
	GBarrie

	Treasurer’s Report – Sheet of recent activities, fundraising and costs to date issued to all.  Started 2015/16 with £213.56 in the bank. Since then had:-

· Cauliflower Cards - £256 raised

· Halloween Disco - £315

· Christmas Fayre - £1057

School presented with a cheque on 7th December for £1218 – this was utilised for:-

· Pantomime - £750

· Benmore - £140

· Lowport - £60

· Xmas Gifts - £268

Bank Balance – currently at £625

Would like to keep a float of around £300.

Discussion re spending £300 – possibly Nursery resources or Golden Time Games – Miss Henderson to ascertain what would be required.
	KM/GT

LH

	Christmas Fayre – discussion held around what worked well/could be improved upon for next year.

-Tinsel Tombola – worked well, we need to do again

- Snow Cone man – needs better pitch, too out of the way

- Bottle Game – try to have this

- Table list and who’s going where – better list for those setting up on the day

- Raffle  - need to start organising earlier, submit requests for prizes/donations to local and not so local businesses, earlier, before other organisations ask

- PSW – take note of suggestions as to where to locate

- Communication about Fayre – send out to Parents/carers sooner
	All

	Next fundraiser – Easter Eggstravaganza – Wednesday 23rd March – note change of usual day, due to end of term being on Thursday 24th.

· Decorated boiled egg competition

· Times – pre-schoolers and P1-P3 – 5 pm to 6.30 pm

·              P4 – P7 – 6.45 pm to 8 pm

· Dress code – dress to impress

· Prizes – Easter eggs, Kirsty and Helen to organise

· Crisps and Juice – Kirsty and Helen to organise

· £2 entry – payable on the door

· Put out note re parent helpers

· Miss Henderson – to put out note in newsletter
	LH

	General - Lack of parental helpers before and during events still an issue and the small group of existing helpers would appreciate anyone who wanted to join us, even for the odd event.  
	


NEXT PSC MEETING SCHEDULED FOR THURSDAY 25TH FEBRUARY AT 6 PM

